Councillor Flick Rea Member Support Town Hall Judd Street London WC1H 9JE

Dear Councillor Rea

I support the proposals for expansion at St. Anthony's School. The school plans to extend into an adjacent building on Arkwright Road which will halt the need for regular pupil crossings from Fitzjohn's Avenue.

As well as this, the school has committed to putting in place new sustainable travel targets which will help to improve congestion in the local area. I welcome the proposal for a 'kiss and drop' station which will ensure that parents move on swiftly after dropping their children safely at the school.

It is welcome to see a local school trying to make improvements to the area and I hope the Council will encourage them to continue their good work.

Yours sincerely

CC Camden Council Planning Office

Cécilia Yee 3 Aznilles Road London NW6 IDZ